
 

 

 

Press Release; 

Lake Home Fire on Twin Lakes 

Shortly after 12:00 PM on Saturday, March 1, 2014, the Wadena County Sheriff’s Office 

received a report of a structure fire on Twin Lakes in Blueberry Township. The Menahga Fire 

Department arrived on scene, shortly after the initial call, and with the assistance of the Park 

Rapids Fire Department, was able to knock down the fire before it spread to the rest of the 

house. The home received damage from the flames and also smoke and water damage. It was 

determined the fire started from a problem with the wood stove chimney. The home owner 

was home at the time of the incident. There were no injuries reported. Also assisting the 

Sheriff’s Office was Menahga Police Department, Menahga 1st Responders and Tri-County 

Ambulance. 

 


